
  

 

 
 

9th February, 2017 
 

‘BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE’ 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 
Congratulations to this half term’s Spirit of Ursuline nominations: 
Sofia Johnston, Joseph Byron, Alice Baker, Georgia Cornish, Hayden 
White, Gabriella Lavery, Amelia Dickson, Freddie Noon, Annabelle 
Moore, James McDiarmid, James Coulson, Ruby Sudbury, Isaac Banks 
and Joel Cairns 
The children are nominated for outstanding progress in their Religious 
Education lessons and for putting all they learn into practice.  Their 
names, along with the names of all nominees, go forward for the final 
award, which is presented on the last day of the school year. 
 
Thanks to all of you who attended your parents’ night appointments.  I 
hope you found them useful and informative.  Thanks also to everyone 
who completed our parent questionnaire. 
 
Well done to Ally Edwards, Sianna Rens and Madison Rens who took 
part in the Lancashire swimming championships last weekend.  They 
swam brilliantly, collected silver and bronze medals and set several 
personal best times.  Ally and Sianna are now in the top ten nationally 
for their age group and Madison’s times make her one of the best 
juniors.  The whole school is very proud of them. 
 
Good luck to the children from Years 5 and 6 who are performing at 
tonight’s CAPITAL Equality & Diversity concert at the Atkinson. 
 
In the mornings we have noticed a number of children getting out of 
cars while they are still moving.  We appreciate that parents want their 
children to be punctual for school (so do we).  However, we don’t want 
this to compromise their safety.  Please park up and walk the rest of the 
way.  If possible try to leave home a little earlier.  We have to accept 
that the traffic congestion in Crosby is not going to improve. 
 
Well done to the children who represented the school so well at this 
week’s educational visits.  Reception went to Delamere Forest and Y2 
went to the Walker Art Gallery.  Both year groups were an absolute 
credit to the school.  Thanks to the staff and volunteer helpers who took 
care of them so well. 
  
You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary  
 
On behalf of the staff may I wish you all an enjoyable half-term break. 
School re-opens on Monday 20th February. 

 
Mark McQueen  
Head Teacher 

Forthcoming 

Events 

 
 

Monday 20th February: 

 Y6 leave for 

residential visit to 

Robinwood 

 

Wednesday 20th 

February: 

 Y6 return from 

Robinwood 

 

Tuesday 28th February: 

 Relationships & Sex 

Education meeting 

Y5&6 (6.30pm) 

 

Wednesday 1st March: 

 Ash Wednesday 

(distribution of 

ashes am) 

 Relationships & Sex 

Education meeting 

Y3&4 (6.30pm) 

 

Thursday 2nd March: 

 World Book Day 

 Relationships & Sex 

Education meeting 

Y1&2 (6.30pm) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


